
 
 
 

In an effort to retain experienced head coaches and maintain consistency 
of programming at local schools and organizations served by KOTM, we 
are offering a limited number of stipends beginning in the 2024-2025 
school year. In order to be eligible for a stipend, you must meet the 
following requirements: 

 Served as a head coach with KOTM for at least one school year. 
 Plan to offer your club at least 8 weeks per season, although we 

realize there could be reasons that are beyond your control that 
you must cancel sessions. Each club session should be at least 30 
minutes in duration. 

 Have at least 10 students in your club on a regular basis. 
 Conduct KOTM surveys by the requested deadline, with a goal of at 

least 50% of participating students completing a student survey. 
 Must not be receiving payment for coaching services by another 

organization (21st Century grant, Next Up, etc.) 
 Complete a brief Coaches Stipend Application prior to the season’s 

recommended start date. 

Stipends will be paid directly to the head coach via check at the 
conclusion of each season. Eligible coaches will receive $200 per season 
and can earn a $50 bonus per season for offering club twice per week or 
more. Each site is eligible to receive only one stipend. In situations where 
there may be co-head coaches, the coaches may elect to split the 
stipend.  


